
	
  
	
   Saturday, February 3, Green for Green Planting Work Day, 9am, come with gloves, work clothes, shovels and 
 wheel barrows if possible. See page 7. 
 
 

February 4, Sunday Morning Worship Services          The Happiness Parade 
Is there a formula for happiness?  After a heart-broken event, one wonders if happiness will 
be that fleeting bird whose appearance may never to be seen again.  Do you believe that 
happiness is “an inside job?”  Do you grow impatient with hotshot gurus who try to sell you 
their snake-oil philosophy?  In this peak Mardi Gras season, let’s explore happiness. 
 
 

 
 
February 11, Sunday Morning Worship Services  

The Happiness Parade, Part II   
What are the essential ingredients to being happy? Is there a float on 
which to ride happily in this parade called life?  Steve Crump completes 
his two-part sermon on happiness. Wear your Mardi Gras beads and colors 
to church and invite a friend. 
 

 
 
 

February 18, Sunday Morning Worship Services        The Minister Will Contradict Himself 
Come to worship to watch the most anticipated spectacle of the year: the time when your minister contradicts 
himself. We all do it, but we don’t celebrate it enough. 
  
 
 Friday, February 23, 6-9pm and Saturday, February 24, 9am-6pm: Beloved Conversations with The Reverend 
 Kierstin Homblette Allen . See page 7. 
 
 

 

 
 

February 25, Sunday Morning         BlUUes Services: Coming Home 
Join guest preacher, Reverend Kierstin Homblette, for this exploration of spirit, culture 
and music.  
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Unitarian Church of Baton Rouge  
Many Beliefs . . . One Community . . . A Better World  

9:30 and 11:15 AM Sunday Worship 
 Classes &  nursery for our children provided at the 9:30 & 11:15am Services         

Classes for Middle and Senior Youth provided at the 11:15am Service  
 

Our newsletter can now be found online at www.unitarianchurchbr.com. Printed copies are available for pickup at the Welcome Table.   
 

FEBRUARY 2018 

RE-Formation  
 (Our program theme) 
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 Office Hours are Monday - Friday 8 AM – 4:30 PM 
8470 Goodwood Boulevard, Baton Rouge, LA 70806	
  

www.unitarianchurchbr.com 
225-926-2291 

 

Welcome to our smoke and firearm free campus.  
 

CHURCH STAFF including Volunteers Ð 
 

Office Manager:  Allison Hall office@unitarianchurchbr.com 
 

Business Administrator: Heath Hebert 
business.admin@unitarianchurchbr.com 
 

Director of Family Ministry: Kathy Smith  
(Off Mondays) education@unitarianchurchbr.com  
 

Music Program Director: Leah Hartman 
music.office@unitarianchurchbr.com 
 

Choral Director: Trey Davis choral@unitarianchurchbr.com. 
 

Executive Assistant: Diana Dorroh diana_dorroh@hotmail.com   
 

Outreach Director: Becky Cureau rcureau@cox.net 
 

Social Justice Director: Bobby Thompson numbernine@cox.net 
 

Volunteer Bookkeeper: Nancy Turkmen 
nancyturkmen@bellsouth.net 
 

Membership Director: Sally Wood salharp@bellsouth.net 
 

Ministers:  
The Reverend Nathan A. Ryan  
(Off Fridays) nryan@uuma.org 
 

The Reverend Dr. Steve J. Crump  
(Off Mondays) minister@unitarianchurchbr.com 
 
OUR CHURCH BOARD -  
 

President: Holley Haymaker hgalland@aol.com 
 

Vice President: David Hawley dhawley81@gmail.com  
 

Secretary: Myrtle David  deboseviadavid@aol.com 
 
BOARD MEMBERS AT LARGE Ð 
  

Jan Dardenne jandardenne@yahoo.com 
Myrtle David deboseviadavid@aolcom 
George Miller gmller@yahoo.com 
Donna Yelverton donnakareny@gmail.com 
Cynthia Bryant cynthia.bryant71@gmail.com 

 
TEAM CO-LEADERS -  
 

Leslie Grover  - Worship Guild Team 
 

Art Scarbrough - Adult Growth & Learning Team 
 

Jane Webb & Bobby Thompson - Social Justice Team 
 

Charles Fryling & Becky Cureau - Outreach Team 
 

Donna Yelverton - Congregational Care Team 
 

Sandy Hubbard - Fun & Fellowship Team 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
3: Green for Green Planting 9am 

 
4: Children’s Choir Practice 10:45am, 
Mary Kenyon Memorial Service 2pm,  

Open Circle Book Club 7pm 
 

5: Tai Chi 6pm 
 

6: Branches Leaders Meeting 7pm 
 

7: Adult Choir & Recorders 6:30pm 
 

11: Open Circle Book Club 7pm 
 

12: Tai Chi 6pm, Women’s Book Club 7pm 
 

14: Adult Choir & Recorders 6:30pm 
 

15: PFLAG 7pm 
 

17: Caregivers of Alzheimers/Dementia Patient 
Support Group 12:30pm 

 
18: Children’s Choir Practice 10:45am 

 
19: Tai Chi 6pm 

 
20: Church Board 6:30pm 

 
21: Adult Choir & Recorders 6:30pm 

 
22: Non Fiction Book Club 7pm 

 
23: Beloved Conversations 6pm 

 
24: Beloved Conversations 9am 

 
26: Beloved Conversations Sessions 5pm,  

Tai Chi 6am 
 

28: Adult Choir & Recorders 6:30pm 

Find Us 
On   
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CRUMP EXPRESSWAY   
-a column from The Reverend Steve J. Crump 

 

Dear Members and Friends of the Congregation, 
 

    In this new-year I asked the members of the Board of 
Trustees to consider with me the nature of the number 40. 
 

    It is a composite number of meaningful significance for me.  
It represents the exact number of my years in the parish ministry 
as a Unitarian Universalist minister, not counting four years of 
seminary and graduate school.  I began my ministry in January 
of 1979 in LaSalle County, Illinois, gathering UUs and quasi-
UUs from three towns (Ottawa, LaSalle, and Peru) to start a new 
congregation.  The next year, I helped to reactivate an old 
Universalist church in Clinton, IA.  Adding to my tent-making 
ministry, I taught philosophy classes at the local community 
college and hosted a radio show on a local FM station.  What a 
peripatetic life I lived in those days during which I learned a lot 
about myself and this remarkable profession called ministry.  
 

    In September of 1982, I was called to the Baton Rouge 
congregation but could not start my ministry until January 1, 
1983. My father died in October of '82.  With that bereavement, 
I also had leave-takings with two congregations I had been 
serving in IL and IA. I remember how intentional all of us were 
in taking time for a proper transition so that I could be ready for 
a Louisiana ministry that a friend in Illinois rightly predicted 
would become a true adventure for me. 
 

    After January 6, 2019, I will no longer be your Senior 
Minister and Ministry Team Leader.  That date marks 40 years 
(plus 6 days) in the parish ministry (4 years in IL and IA plus 36 
years in Baton Rouge).  
 

    A search for my successor will begin once your church 
leadership thoughtfully determines what the process should be.  
Best practice in our tradition says I must not weigh in on the 
selection of my successor.  This is the work of the congregation. 
The Unitarian Universalist Association will naturally be a 
helpful resource, as it has been in previous searches, giving 
guidance and support along the way. 
 

    The days ahead will be dynamic for most of us.  I continue on 
in my ministry here this year, but my role gradually shifts.  The 
congregation moves forward, thinking anew about its next 
chapter.  I trust that if we do this leave-taking intentionally, 
we'll be hearing some amazing stories of what we did and how 
we did stuff together --the joys, the sorrows, the challenges, the 
fortuitous surprises. Most certainly you will hear gratitude from 
me sprinkled throughout, for it has indeed been a privilege to 
have served you.   
 

    I typed the first edition of this letter on 
my Underwood Touch-Master manual 
typewriter which I purchased in 1974 just 
before heading off to Meadville-Lombard 
Theological School, the very typewriter 
on which I wrote all sermons until 1988.  
For nostalgia's sake, I carried that beast of 
a machine down from the attic.  I reflect upon those paltry 
words, "it has indeed been a privilege to have served you," and 
find that words fail me again.  Such is the nature of ministry:  
words may fail or words may succeed; therefore, we must rely 
on being present to one another.  Wisely, James Thurber said, 
"Love is what you've been through with somebody." 
                                  (Continued on page 6) 

Associate Minister 
by The Reverend Nathan A. Ryan 

 

        As I’m sure most of you know by now Steve has 
announced his retirement. You should know that Steve is a 
tremendous minister, and I am lucky to have worked with him. 
It is rare to find a minister with such a strong combination of 
caring, vision and a commitment to shared ministry. I have no 
doubt that this congregation’s success is due to the long-term 
and healthy relationship between you and Steve. 
 

    The position of associate minister is always an awkward one 
as it relates to a senior minister’s retirement. I’ve talked with a 
number of colleagues who have been in a similar situation. 
While there are a variety of different models for navigating this 
transition depending on congregation, relationships, culture and 
intention, the most consistent feedback I’ve received is that the 
whole thing is awkward. That is just a natural part of a transition 
like this. 
 

    I imagine some of you are curious about the process as it 
relates to my ministry. First the board and the search committee 
must do their work.  
 

    The most honest answer I can give, and likely one you will 
hear me repeat over and over, is: I love this church, and I want 
what is best for you and it. It will take some time and patience to 
figure out what is best for this church, and until then we will all 
have to wait. The process is important. I trust the process. A 
good process is the first step in a vital and thriving ministry. 
 

PresidentÕs Column 
Holley Haymaker, Board President 

 

    First of all, Thank You! Steve Crump for 35 years of hard 
work, clear pastoral concern and exuberant creativity. What a 
gift you have been. 
 

    It is now time for many things, but first of all a time to 
celebrate Steve. Dear congregation, please start writing down 
your thoughts and stories for we have a tale to tell, and it is to be 
made up of all our stories.  
 

    At the last board meeting we discussed, as we often do, the 
AVOM (annual vision of ministry). Specifically, we looked at it 
#2 about supporting transitions. We concluded that there will 
always be transitions and perhaps this item was not necessary. 
Well, today, we face a transition larger than anticipated. Many 
will find this scary and worrisome. The UUA is aware of the 
magnitude of losing a long-term minister and offers all kinds of 
resources to assist us in this transition.  
 

    So, let us consider this transition to be our new adventure. By 
the time Steve leaves, Great Expectations will have been 
achieved. It is past time for a new strategic plan. The work 
involved in strategic planning in many ways mirrors the work 
involved in calling a new senior minister. No, we don’t have to 
do the planning at the same time but the process of calling a new 
minister really helps lay the base for strategic planning.  
                  (Continued on page 5.) 
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Family Ministry 
 

by Kathy E. Smith, Director of Family Ministry  
 

Words to Live By 
ÒÉthe free and responsible search for truth and meaningÉÓ 

Unitarian Universalist Association Covenant of Congregations,  
Fourth Principle 

 

Freedom to Go Deep 
    I recently read a blog about parenting, in which the writer 
pointed out that the popular notion about having children is that 
“once you have children, your freedom is gone”.  He went on to 
say that this idea relies on an illusion about freedom – that 
freedom is lateral, related to the freedom to move around the 
surface of the planet at will.  He held that true freedom was 
freedom of the spirit – the freedom to go deep. 
 

    I think there are parallels here to our Unitarian Universalist 
faith community.  My colleagues often bemoan one of the most 
persistent and pernicious myths about Unitarian Universalism:  
“this is the church where you can believe whatever you want.”  
Not only is that not a true statement (and if you’d like me to 
explain why not, please come and ask – it’s a whole ’nother 
newsletter article), but it is a very limited belief statement.  It 
allows us to get away with superficial thinking, without 
encouraging the sort of deep reflection and growth that allows 
us to be spiritually mature people.   
 

    So from a parenting perspective, how do we offer our 
Unitarian Universalist children the freedom to seek their own 
truth and meaning without simultaneously telling them to 
believe whatever they’d like?   
 

    I’d suggest that we do so by offering a firm foundation of 
ethical teachings.  No, we don’t take what isn’t ours.  Yes, we 
do include everyone in our games.  No, we don’t tear up flowers 
just for the fun of destroying them.  Yes, we do answer honestly 
even if the consequences aren’t pleasant.  Our seven principles 
offer a pretty demanding set of ethical guidelines for life:  
Respect the worth and dignity of each person.  Offer kindness, 
fairness and compassion.  Accept other people and encourage 
them to grow too.  Always look for the truth and reach for the 
deeper meaning.  Make sure that everyone gets a say in things 
that matter to them.  Work for a fair and peaceful world.  Take 
care of the interdependent web of life – not just the natural 
world but our human relationships, too, because we all rely on 
each other.   
 

    We buttress those principles with stories and teachings from 
our Unitarian Universalist history as well as all six of our 
sources.  We offer our children good role models.  We tell them 
wisdom stories from all the world’s religious traditions.  We 
teach them about religious leaders – Gandhi, Buddha, Jesus, 
Moses – who changed the world they lived in.  We teach them 
about spiritual practices that encourage focus and reflection: 
worship services, singing, journaling, meditation, prayer, yoga, 
rituals, blessings, Zentangles, mandalas.  We expect them to be 
moral people and to make good decisions, and we hold them 
accountable when they fall short.   
 

                                                                         (Continued next column.) 

 
 

    In short, we teach them the framework of our faith.  And then 
we can ask them how it applies to their lives, which practices 
they find meaningful, which principles are hardest to apply, 
which stories they remember, who they want to be like.  The 
free and responsible search for truth and meaning gives us the 
opportunity to stretch ourselves, to grow and change and always 
to reach for one more thing we don’t understand or don’t think 
we can do.  It doesn’t give us permission to give the rote 
answers or take the easy way out.  Instead we have a mandate to 
go deep and engage in the moral struggle of really thinking 
through every decision we make.  Is this action honest?  Kind?  
Necessary?  Right?   
 

    If you have thoughts about how we at the church can help you 
teach these things at home, please share your ideas.  For this, 
too, is family ministry: supporting parents in their role as 
primary religious educators for your children in this rich and 
wonderful faith of ours.  

 
 

     
Music Updates  

          Leah Hartman, Music Program Director  
            Trey Davis, Choral Director 

 

The adult choir will return on February 4 with an 
anthem by W.A. Mozart, from his mass known as the Sparrow 
Mass. The annual blues service will be on February 25, with a 
blues band made up of church members and friends.  
 
 
 
 
 
Roots is an introduction to Unitarian Universalism and our 
church led by one of our ministers.  Sign up at the book table for 
our upcoming class. Childcare is available with advance notice. 

 
Branches groups provide a way for participants to form deeper 
relationships and to explore life topics (e.g. love, loss, 
Christmas) – Intimacy and Ultimacy, in a safe group, with 
carefully chosen and trained leaders. Groups meet monthly for 
two hours, in homes or at the church. If you are a church 
member or Roots graduate, register at the Welcome Table on 
Sundays or contact Suzanne Besse at suzanne.besse@aol.com 
or Mark Gilbert  at mgilbert35@gmail.com. 

 
GenUU ~ Are you a young adult (aged 18-35ish) member or 
friend of UCBR? If so we hope you’ll join our young adult 
group, GenUU, for an activity. Contact Christy Howard at 
christyrhoward@gmail.com. 
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Social Justice 
Bobby Thompson, Director of Social Justice 

Jane Webb, co Chair 
 

    Our shared offering for February is Louisiana Bucket 
Brigade (LABB), an environmental health and justice 
organization working with communities that neighbor the state's 
oil refineries and chemical plants.  It uses grassroots action to 
create an informed, healthy society that holds the petrochemical 
industry and government accountable for pollution. 
 

    The EBRLA Days for Girls  Team will begin meeting in  
mid-to-late February to work on making sustainable feminine 
hygiene kits.  Marcia Shannon has purchased two new or 
barely used machines, but still needs two to three more 
machines and at least 2 sergers.  If anyone has these items and 
would like to donate them to the group for its work, please 
contact Marcia or Sylvia Martinez.    
 

    Together Baton Rouge has postponed the January IAF 
training until May 10-12 due to the unexpected snow and 
freezing conditions of January 18-21.  Attending from our 
congregation will be Mija Thompson, Janet Moulder and 
Betty Powers.  The next Tuesday Luncheon will be at St. 
Paul's Catholic Church on Gus Young February 6.  The main 
focus of the organization right now is encouraging the various 
member organizations to run house meetings in order to better 
touch base with our membership on interests, passions, needs, 
and ideas.  Each member organization of the TBR has been 
asked to run house meetings for its members.  We need to set a 
time in late February or in March to do this work. 
 

    Despite freezing temperatures, the work of the Walls Project 
MLK Festival of Service went on and many UCBRs 
participated.  There was a great turnout on Monday, January 15, 
of over 2000 people working to bring a finish to this year's task 
in Scotlandville.  Go to the website for the wonderful pictures 
and consider donating toward next year's event. 
 

    The "Next Step" Chronology committee has continued its 
work on pushing that project closer to a completed format.  
They will meet in February to determine if the status of that 
document is ready for a final editing.   
 

    The Beloved Conversations Workshop 2018 is scheduled 
for the February 23-24 weekend.  This will be UCBR's third 
year and the focus of this study and the discussions will be upon 
the internal state of each participant with respect to race and 
oppression.  The continued work of the additional eight weeks 
will be a small group ministry format with directors for each of 
these groups. See page 7 for more details. 
 

    The Foundation for Louisiana (FFL) aims to transform the 
way racial equity is perceived and addressed in Louisiana.  They 
are bringing the LEAD Training to Baton Rouge as an 
opportunity to prepare community leaders to take on Housing 
Equity and Police Reform.  It will be a full, four-day training 
with a willingness to set aside other obligations and focus on the 
work.  The training teaches how to build effective social 
movements.  This is the commitment they are looking for and it 
seems a worthy opportunity for members of UCBR willing to 
work on this.   
                                                          (Continued next column.) 

The dates are Feb. 19-22, 2018.  The YWCA is working with 
FFL  on this local training and you may access the application to 
attend at www.ywca-br.org/lead. 
     

    The next meeting for the Social Justice Team will be Sunday, 
February 4, 2018 from 12:45 - 1:45.  

 
 

OUTREACH  
Becky Cureau, Director of Outreach 

    One of the more visible functions of Outreach is organizing 
projects for service to the community, a function facilitated by 
the spirit of volunteerism that runs deep in our church. This 
spirit of volunteerism was demonstrated by the volunteers who 
signed on for our annual January service at the Holy Grill, the 
lunch-time program provided by the Interfaith Federation of 
Greater Baton Rouge in the Zion City community of North 
Baton Rouge.  Although our week of service was curtailed due 
to the deep-freeze that covered the city and much of the state, 
Dave Besse, Suzanne Besse, Delores Dyer, Calvin Fair, 
Sandy Hubbard, Gail Johnson, Ron Juneau,  David 
Lindenfeld, Joy McCord, Sam McCord, Joe Mondello, 
Henry Tillman, Janene Wacker, Jane Webb, Jean 
Witherow, and Donna Yelverton  stood ready to serve on 
behalf of our church. Thanks, faithful volunteers. Our next 
scheduled service at the Holy Grill will be the week following 
Memorial Day, when the weather is certain to be more favorable 
and our regular and new volunteers are certain to sign on to 
serve.   
 

    Our service project this month will be February 27, when our 
volunteers will be the "Manna Givers" for the lunch-time meal 
that is provided each day at the St. Vincent de Paul Day Shelter.  
Women and children who sleep in SVDP's Sweet Dreams 
Shelter are joined at the Day Shelter by women who sleep at the 
shelter at St. Agnes Catholic Church. The women spend the 
daytime hours learning life skills like money management, how 
to prepare for a job interview, computer skills for seeking 
employment online, healthy living, and other skills in 
preparation for their return to a safe living environment.  
" Manna Givers" help to extend the services provided by the 
Shelter, and are warmly welcomed as they serve and inter-act 
with the women and children.  
 
___________________________________________________ 
PresidentÕs Column continued from page 3.  
 

So, let us follow Steve’s example of enthusiastic and energetic 
optimism as we face this challenge. Let us call on our history, 
our denomination and on each other to celebrate Steve and his 
well-deserved retirement. Obviously, there is more to follow. 
And, as always, if you want to be involved in any project or 
process, please let your board know.  
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Sanctuary Project Update 

 

January Highlights:  
 

    The Sanctuary Team is working with Post Architects, who 
will work with us to create a design and then supervise 
construction for a raised chancel in our sanctuary.  It will 
include an ADA regulated ramp. The team will share the design 
with the congregation when it is complete. 
 

    We are in the process of choosing an AV firm to recommend 
and install an enhanced AV system, including:  audio amplifier, 
audio mixer, audio speakers, streaming capabilities, cameras, 
projectors.    
 

    Delisa Arnold with Arnold and Associates Interiors, Inc. is 
volunteering time to assist us with interior design of the 
sanctuary, including carpet, chair cushions and wall treatment.   
Window glare treatment remains under discernment.  We are 
working with Bill Rountree to plant some new trees in front of 
the window.  See Green for Green article on page 7. 
The sanctuary lighting installation is complete.  Dimmers will 
be installed this month. 
 

Sanctuary Team:  Ann Mengelson-Clark, Salvator Culotta, Diana 
Dorroh, Ruth Arentt Finklea, Scott Ross, Nikkos Svoboda, and 
Steve Crump, Ministry Team Leader. 

 

 
 

Everyone is welcome to join us at 1PM each Sunday.  It's a great way 
for new members and guests to get to know some of us UU's and/or for 
older members to reconnect with our church community. 

 

February 4: La Madeleine, 7615 Jefferson Hwy. 
lamadeleine.com 

 

February 11: Omi, 7915 One Calais 
omibr.com 

 

February 18: Zoroona,  6900 Siegen Lane. 
zoroona.net 

 

February 25: Kalurah St. Grill,  2857 Perkins 
kalurahstreetgrill.com 

 
 

 

Branches Leaders, Save the Date 
Tuesday, February 6, leaders meeting, 7pm 

Fellowship Hall 
 

On the agenda: Branches Leadership. As our Branches program 
continues to grow, we need to be able to identify and develop 
additional leaders. What questions do you want to bring to this 
or future meetings? Watch for more details soon and thank you 
for being involved. Contact Suzanne Besse at 
suzanne.besse@aol.com or Mark Gilbert  at 
mgilbert35@gmail.com.   

Continuing Activities 
Everyone is welcome to attend & newcomers are encouraged. 

 

• Caregivers of Alzheimer's and Dementia Patients Support 
Group:  Third Saturday of each month, 12:30pm, R1. 

 
• Open Circle Book Club: Sunday, February 11 (please note 

date change), 7pm, church office. The book is Celebrated 
Cases of Judge Dee translated by Robert  

 van Gulik 
 

• ChildrenÕs Choir:  1st & 3rd Sundays, 10:45am, R3.   
 

• Tai Chi:  Mondays, 6pm, Fellowship Hall 
 

• WomenÕs Book Club: Monday, February 12, 7pm, R6. The 
book is A Manual for Cleaning Women by Lucia Berlin.  

 
• Church Board: Tuesday, February 20, 6:30pm, church 

office.  
 

• Congregational Care Team: Tuesday, March 6, 6:30pm, 
church office 

 
• Adult Choir: Wednesdays, 6:30pm, choir room. 

 
• Recorders: Wednesdays, 6:30pm, R3  (Advanced Group, 

First Wed.) 
 

• Non-Fiction Book Club: Thursday, Feb. 22nd @ 7 PM. The 
book is Life Among Savages by Shirley Jackson 

 
• Parents, Families & Friends of Lesbians and Gays 

(PFLAG ): Third Thursday, 7pm 
 

• UCBR Day for Girls : will begin meeting weekly on Friday, 
March 2, 6:30pm, R5. A light meal will be provided for 
participants, beginning at 6pm.  Cleanup will be from 8:30-9 
for those who can stay & help. 

 
_____________________________________________________

CrumpÕs Expressway continued from page 3.  
 

     In summary, what's ahead for us?  We'll say our goodbyes. 
Our lay leadership will discern the next steps of a ministerial 
search process.  I will be lifting up some stories about the 
ministry here.  I'll also be engaging a personal spiritual 
discipline of letting go of the work to which I've dedicated my 
life and, at the same time, make an effort not to let my process 
get in the way of your process.  For example, I am studying the 
UU Ministers Association Guidelines and Code of Professional 
Practice which address the need for me, come next January, to 
suspend my contact and participation in the congregation for the 
well-being of the congregation and for a satisfying launch of my 
next chapter of life. 
 

    40 is a good, composite number. Though the leave-taking I've 
announced here may seem long, it is hardly time enough for me 
to name the blessings I have received in this ministry to three 
congregations whose members all had one feature in common:   
they all lived, or are living still, in close proximity to a mighty 
river that floweth to the sea. 
 

Yours, in gratitude, The Reverend Dr. Steve J. Crump 
 
 

Great
EXPECTATIONS
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Planting Saturdays - February 3 @ 9am.  Everybody: bring gloves, comfortable shoes, work clothes, shovels, wheel barrows for planting 
of pre-selected trees, shrubs, plants, etc. at church. Consider bringing a lunch if you are able to work most of the day. (raindate: 2/17) 

 

 More to Come - The landscaping plans for the 7 new beds, the courtyard and areas for more trees are under development.   Two of the 
beds will be wet and contain very interesting and non-often-used plants.    The end results will be innovative, interesting and some of the 
planting areas will be in flux while we experiment to see what works.   So visit them often to see what's emerging.   Later in the spring, 
you will be invited to be involved in gardening in these areas. 

 
============================================================================================================================ 

Beloved Conversations: 
Meditations on Race and Ethnicity 

 

    Please join us in our third series of Beloved Conversations, a UU curriculum that provides a space to re-form/re-
fuse the brokenness of racism and oppression into new patterns of thought and behavior ushering in social and 
spiritual healing. Nested in the healing and deep work of faith formation, the curriculum calls each participant to 
address how to live and act in a spirit of reconciliation that brings growth and spiritual healing.  
 

    The series starts with a weekend retreat on the evening of Friday, February 23, 6-9pm and continues on 
Saturday, February 24, 9am-6pm. Reverend Kierstin Homblette Allen with the Fahs Collaborative at Meadville 
Lombard Theological School--where Rev Steve and Rev Nathan were trained--will lead the retreat.  She will then 
speak at the Sunday morning services. Following the retreat is a series of eight sessions that go deeper. Sign up in 
Fellowship hall, where you can talk to congregants who completed the earlier series.  
 

Participants must attend the retreat plus the following eight sessions.  Each of the eight week sessions takes two hours to complete, and 
is highly structured in order to push and support the learning of the assembled community.   
• Deep Check-in: Making Sense of the Retreat; The Invisible Footprint of Racial/Ethnic History 
• Exploring Our Dynamic of Racism and Privilege 
• Racism Today: Micro-Aggressions 
• Interrupting Racism 
• Community Audit: The Experience of Race & Ethnicity in your community 
• Power & Process: How Institutional Change Happens in our Congregations 
• Prophetic Vision: Towards a Multicultural Congregation in Solidarity with the World 
• Building the Bridge Between Our Present and Our Future 
 

    Please join us for a powerful, moving experience that focuses on the individual and our church and lays a strong foundation for our 
work within the larger community.   
========================================================================================================================= 
 
 

 


